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See us on the Web at 
www.barrettlumber.com 

 

 

1st & 3rd Monday of 
each month ï 
Keeners bingo at 
the BBKCC  
 
Feb 17- BBKCC 
Family fun day  
 
Feb 25 - Church of 
the Good Shepherd 
pancake Supper  
 
March 7 - BBCAA 
Casino night   

http://www.barrettlumber.com/


Welcome to 2020 and a 
belated Happy New Year on 
behalf of the volunteer men 
and women of the Beaver 
Bank ï Kinsac Volunteer 
Fire Department. 
  
The Beaver Bank ï Kinsac 
Volunteer Fire Department 
continues to keep busy 
responding to emergency 
calls, training every 
Tuesday night, and getting 
out visiting within our 
beautiful community. In 
addition, we participated in 
our Medical First Responder 
re-certification course which 
keeps us proficient in our 
skills for medical assistance 
calls which makes up about 
65% of our call volume. 
Another little statistic to start 
the new year, we currently 
have 21 active firefighters & 
officers plus 5 support 
members for a total 
complement of 26 members. 
 
The call outs for emergency 
responses continue to keep 
us busy. We ended 2019 
with a total of 171 call outs 
for assistance. Since the 
arrival of 2020, the members 
of the fire department have 
responded to 7 incidents so 
far. The breakdown of the 34 
callouts that your fire 
department has responded 
to since the last issue of the 
bulletin are as follows. We 
have responded to 15 
medical assists, 7 structure 
fires (mutual aid), 1 structure 
fire (our area), 1 car fire, 2 
alarm activations, 2 motor 
vehicle accidents, 2 
chimney fires calls, 1 CO 
detector activation, 1 
investigation calls, 1 aircraft 

emergency standby, and 1 
power line / tree on fire call.  
 
The Beaver Bank 
Awareness Association 
continues to work with the 
fire department in order to 
provide free civic signs to 
residents to help first 
responders find you in the 
time of an emergency. We 
encourage anyone who 
lives in Beaver Bank who 
does not have a one of 
these high visibility civic 
signs to drop by and take 
advantage of this wonderful 
opportunity.      
Even though we have not 
received much snow so far 
this season as compared to 

other parts of Atlantic 
Canada, winter is far from 
over and you never know 
when the next blizzard or 
snow event is around the 
corner. The fire department 
would like residents who live 
in areas where there are fire 
hydrants, if you could adopt 
the fire hydrant next to your 
property for the winter 
season and keep it clear of 
ice and snow.  The ideal 
cleared out space is about 3 
feet around the hydrant and 

can save precious time in 
the event we have a fire 
emergency on your street. 
 
As it is winter, snow and ice 
will collect on the roads and 
on your vehicle. Make sure 
to clean the snow off your 
vehicle so that you have an 
un-obstructed view around 
you, drive for the conditions 
you are experiencing on the 
road, give yourself a little 
more distance between you 
and the car in front in case 
of a sudden stop on icy 
roads, and give yourself a 
little extra time getting to 
your destination. We want 
everyone to get safely home 
to enjoy the company of 
family and loved ones. 
 
In the last Update from 
Station 48 ï we were in full 
swing with our ñFill the 
Port-A-Tank for the Food 
Bankò event. This is our 
second year we have held 
this event to raise food 
donations and cash 
donations for a local food 
bank in the area. The fire 
department would like to 
thank those helped in 
raising awareness of our 

event and those that 
donated food or money for 
this special initiative. We 
were able to raise over $700 
dollars in money donations 
and about 1000lbs of food 
which we delivered to the 
Gateway Food Bank on the 
Beaver Bank Road.  
 

Update from Station 48 ð Itõs a brand-new decade ð 2020   
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On behalf of the volunteers 
that make up your fire 
department, I want to thank 
the community we serve for 
supporting your local fire 
department and its 
members; together our 
community grows stronger. 
 
Until next time ï stay and 
play safe. 
Kevin Crewe ï Station Chief  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin         Page 3 of 12 



Meet and Greet 
 
Our January Meet and Greet 
was well attended and was 
a great success. I would like 
to thank our sponsor the 
Beaver Bank Community 
Awareness Association 
(BBCAA) with our guest 
speakers Caitlin Rowe & 
Tim Ferguson from the 
Canada Revenue Agency 
for sharing with us the small 
business liaison program.  
 
The next Meet and Greet will 
be held on Wednesday 
February 12th between 8:30 
-9:30am. Our Guest 
speaker will be Paul Gèrin a 
Business Development 
Officer with Canada 
Business Network to share 
with us about grants. If you 
are interested in sponsoring 
or presenting, you can email 
us at  
business@beaverbankbusi

ness.ca or drop into the 
office on Thursdays. 
 
For our March 12th meet and 
greet we will have Jennifer 
OôQuinn join us from CBDC 
Blue Water to discuss the 
programs and option 
available to small 
businesses. 
 
Remember we are here to 
help and grow businesses in 
Beaver Bank. 
 
This month I would like to 
put out a request to all 
Beaver Bank Businesses. 
We are calling on you to 
contributing a product, gift 
card or certificate to the 
Monte Carlo night event 
hosted by the BBCAA. This 
will help make the event a 
success and help to 
promote our businesses to 
the greater Beaver Bank 

Community that may not be 
aware of your business. 
 
As a side note we will also 
have a table setup for 
Heritage Fun Dayôs ñOur 
Community Marketò Feb 17th 
between 1 and 4pm at the 
Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre. Hope to 
see you there. 
 
If you would like more 
information on the Business 
Association you can email 
us at 
business@beaverbankbusi
ness.ca or drop into the 
HUB office on Thursdays 
10:00 ï 2. 
 
We look forward to sharing 
our vision of business life in 
Beaver Bank. 
 
 
Elmer Grove

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Left:  Drop-in 
programs from the 
BBKCC 

Follow the Beaver 
Bank Kinsac Bulletin 
on Facebook for 
more community 
news and check our 
website at 
www.beaverbank.ca  
 
 

        Page 4 of 12 Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 

mailto:business@beaverbankbusiness.ca
mailto:business@beaverbankbusiness.ca
about:blank
about:blank
http://www.beaverbank.ca/


BEAVER BANK AWARENESS 
 
Over the years there is one 
organization in Beaver Bank 
that has continually pushed 
the needs of our community 
to the forefront and rarely 
have they been given the full 
credit for what they have 
done and continue to 
accomplish. This group 
started in the 1970ôs with an 
Ad Hoc committee when the 
proposal for putting a landfill 
in Beaver Bank was 
presented. To say the least 
they were successful but 
this just started the group to 
continue looking into other 
concerns that affected our 
community. In 1995 this 
group took on the name 
ñBeaver Bank Community 
Awareness Associationò 
(BBCAA) with a mandate to 
focus on enhancing security 
and awareness while 
recognizing individuals in 
Beaver Bank. 
 
The successes of this 
organization have literally 
changed the look of Beaver 
Bank and what is available 
today. To list all the 
successes and the people 
helped through this 
organization would be quite  
 

 
the task. I wish to share a 
few of the BBBAôs 
accomplishments with you 
in this small list: 
 
ǒ Established and 

produced the Beaver 
Bank Kinsac Bulletin 

ǒ Promoted and 
established a 
Steering Committee 
to Create a 
Community Centre 
for Beaver Bank 

ǒ Developed a 
Community Dividend 
Fund 

ǒ Installed and 
operate the 
Community Digital 
sign 

ǒ Financial support 
given out for 
scholarships/bursari
es, food banks, and 
local families in need 

ǒ Support local 
stakeholders 

ǒ Host the Annual 
Town Hall to 
promote awareness 
and have issues 
brought out for 
discussion 

ǒ Sponsorship of 
residential civic 
signs in support of 

the Beaver Bank 
Volunteer Fire Dept. 

ǒ Sponsor Delany 
Park, Skate park and 
lost creek park 

 
As I stated this is just a 
partial list, behind the scene 
they meet with local 
Councilors and MLAs to 
promote the needs of the 
community and receive 
updates on proposals that 
affect our community. Work 
continues as they look to 
enhance the ball field area 
to make it into a more 
multifunction park that 
would include trails, 
benches, picnic area and a 
band stand for events. 
 
I would encourage everyone 
to thank this group for their 
commitment to Beaver Bank 
and its betterment and 
secondly join in the events 
that they host like the Monte 
Carlo Night in support of the 
Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 
and the Beaver Bank 
community. 
 
Check out their website at 
beaverbank.ca 
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Beaver Bank Community Information Hub  

Happy New Year from the Hub 

Team! 

As there is a current concern 

regarding Radon gasses, we 

remind you that we, at the Hub, 

have four Radon Kits available for 

loan.  Simply call 902 252-3291 or 

email 

bbcommunityhub@gmail.com 

Is your current Civic sign 

readable?  Do you require a new 

one?  There are still a few free 

signs available.  Contact us or the 

Fire Dept. 

Tell us a story about Beaver Bank 
that we can share.  During the next 
few months we are inviting you to 
help us compile a collection of 
interesting and informative stories. 
Volunteers will record interviews 
which can highlight history down 
through the years.  These could be 
added to the Fultz House 
collection or featured in future 
bulletins (your choice).   Call us at 
902-252-3291 or check our 
Facebook page for further 
information.  
 
The roadside Speed Sign is 
available.  If you have knowledge 
of a problem traffic area simply call 
us at 902-252-3291.   
 
SHRED A THON ï MAY 30th 9am 
ï 12pm in support of Beacon 
House  
A bag of food donation (or 
monetary donation) to shred a bag 
of documents!  
 

Rick, May, Ken, Susan and Rae 

 

Prepare for Spring now by attending a 

series of three informative 

presentations/demonstrations being held 

at the Beaver Bank Kinsac Community 

Centre, sponsored by the Beaver Bank 

Kinsac Seniors Association (50+Keeners) 

and presented by Andrew Lowe. 

Wednesday February 26th            1pm until 2:30pm      

Pollinators need you ς You need Pollinators 

(Bees etc.)    

Wednesday March 4th  1pm until 2:30 

Controlled Composting (Vermiculture)- Indoors 

and Outside 

Wednesday March 18th  1pm until 2:30pm 

Caring for Garden Tools (including sharpening) 

Cost is only $5.00 per session.  Attend all three and be 

included in a prize drawn on March 18th 

Please register ahead by calling 902-252-3291 (Beaver Bank 

Community Information Hub) 

 

Need a Civic sign? 
The Beaver Bank Awareness Association will be giving 

away FREE Civic signs to residents of Beaver Bank who 
donôt currently have one using the funds raised from the 

wind turbine project. 
 

You must live in Beaver Bank and have a valid ID with 
your address upon ordering 

 
Signs can be ordered Tuesday nights at the Beaver Bank 
Kinsac Volunteer Fire Department between 7-8PM or by 

calling the Hub at 902-252-3291 
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Happy New Year! 
Happy New Year! I want to 
wish you and your family 
the best of health and 
happiness for a prosperous 
2020.  It has been an 
honour and a pleasure 
meeting and working with 
many of you throughout 
this past year. 
 
Heritage Day ï 2020 
Honouree:  The 
Community of Africville 
Nova Scotia Heritage Day 
is an annual opportunity to 
celebrate different 
contributions to Nova 
Scotia's storied past and 
diverse culture and learn 
more about our history in 
the process.  This yearôs 
Heritage Day is February 
17 and will feature the 
community of Africville.  
This African Nova Scotian 
community was located on 
the shores of the Bedford 
Basin. Built by the 
descendants of the Black 
Loyalist and the Black 
Refugees who came to 
Nova Scotia in the late 
1700s and early 1800s. 
The Church was the centre 
of the community which 
included a school, post 
office, and several stores 
and businesses owned by 
residents. Throughout the 
history of Africville, 
unhealthy and unwanted 
institutions were placed 

within and around the 
community, deteriorating 
land values and quality of 
life.  In 2002, Africville 
received the National 
Historic Site designation. In 
2004, the United Nations 
declared the treatment and 
destruction of Africville a 
crime against humanity. In 
2010, Africville received an 
official apology from the 
Halifax Regional 
Municipality. 
 
2019 Marks Second Year 
of Strong Employment 
Growth 

Nova Scotia experienced 
the fastest employment 
growth and labour force 
growth since 2004 last 
year. 

The unemployment rate 
also averaged 7.2 per cent 
in 2019, the lowest 
unemployment rate since 
the early 1970s.  Almost 
half of the annual job 
growth is attributable to 
improved employment for 
youth. The attraction and 
retention of youth 
continues to be a priority for 
our province.  We will 
continue to support our 
youth and employers by 
making investments in 
programs like the Graduate 
to Opportunity program, 
which has attached 1,000 
young Nova Scotians to the 
workforce. Youth aged 15-

24 are experiencing the 
lowest annual youth 
unemployment rate since 
2007 and Youth 
employment is up 8.1 per 
cent in 2019.  Many of our 
young Nova Scotians are 
finding more employment 
opportunities and are 
choosing to stay and work 
in the province. 

Office Hours in Beaver 
Bank - I will continue to 
hold office hours in Beaver 
Bank at the Beaver Bank 
Kinsac Community Centre 
on Mondayôs 1:00 ï 3:00 
p.m.  Please drop in to 
discuss any issues you 
may have or just drop in to 
say hello.  If there are any 
government publications or 
applications that you would 
like us to bring, just let us 
know (902-576-3411).  You 
can look for our 
Constituency Office sign in 
the parking lot during these 
hours.  I look forward to 
seeing you there. 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

Billõs Blog  
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Happy New Year!  Iôll start 
things off with a great big 
THANK YOU to all our 
volunteers and community 
members for supporting 
another successful Breakfast 
with Santa!  This year, the 
BBKCC is proud to donate 
nearly $400 each to BB Kinsac 
Elementary, HTB Jr High and 
Monarch Elementaryô s 
breakfast programs!  The 
Easter Bunny is hopping into 
town on April 4th ï mark your 
calendars!  
 
Tinsel the talking Tree made 
his return to Beaver Bank this 
year.   The BBKCC was proud 
to help support the Fire 
Departmentôs stuff a port a tank 
initiative.  Special thanks to the 
Sackville Kinsman Club, Brad 
Johns, all the volunteers who 
helped out with this event and, 
of course, the community for 
coming out to enjoy the show!    
  
We are hiring!  We are currently 
seeking instructors for our 
spring programs.  We are 
looking for an adult art 
instructor, a guitar instructor for 
beginners and fitness 
instructors!  If you or anyone 
you know might be interested 
please email us at 
bbkcc@eastlink.ca.   
 
Chase the Ace is still 
happening at the BBKCC.  
Swing in anytime our office is 
open to grab your tickets!  $5 
each, 3 for $10 or 7 for $20.  
You donôt have to be there to 
win but you wonôt want to miss 
happy hour from 6:30-7:30 with 
$2.50 beer and shots and 
donair eggrolls and poutine in 
the kitchen!  
 
Free Family Fun day on 
February 17th!  Stop in for some 
fun featuring galaxy bounce 
rentals with laser tag, RC 

racers, games, glitter tattoos as 
well as a community market 
upstairs!  
  
Check our web site for a full list 
of drop in programs including 
darts, Zumba, basketball, 
volleyball and more!  
 
If you are having an event, big 
or small, contact us to see how 
we can help!  We have a wide 
variety of spaces available for 
all your rental needs!  Rates 
and descriptions can always be 
found online at 
www.bbkcc.ca/rentals or you 
can call us at 902-865-5114 or 
email bbkcc@eastlink.ca.  
 

- Jessica Gilby 
 
 

A message from our Chair 
  
Hi Folks, my name is Gord 
West.   Iôm the Chair person for 
the Community Centre Board 
of Directors and I would like to 
share a few things with you.  
 
Our Board of Directors (BOD) 
is made up of volunteers from 
the community that work very 
hard to run the Community 
Centre (CC) so you and I have 
a place for meetings, dances, 
weddings, birthday parties, 
Breakfast with Santa,  the 
Easter Bunny (which is coming 
up in a couple months) and the 
list of events goes on. Some of 
these events are put on by the 
CC and sometimes take a bit of 
work and planning to prepare 
for the event. We have ten 
members on the BOD right now 
and could use a couple more. 
We could also use some 
members from the community 
who donôt want to be on the 
BOD but wouldnôt mind helping 
to work, run or plan events for 
the CC. We could form sub-
committees that could look 
after planning dances, or other 

events. This would take the 
pressure off the board 
members who have been doing 
all of this and trying to find more 
things to put on at the CC. The 
more people involved in 
running the CC the less each 
person has on their plate. This 
Community Centre is here for 
the community and if we burn 
out the folks trying to run it we 
will have to turn it over to HRM 
to run. Not sure if that would be 
a good thing or not. The CC 
employs members from the 
community, full time, and some 
students in the summer for 
some of the programs we run.  
 
I would like to take this time to 
thank all the board members 
for all that they do and also 
thank those community 
members who step up and help 
out at different events, we 
couldnôt do it without you all. If 
there are folks out there who 
wouldnôt mind giving some time 
to help out at the Centre give 
Jess a call during the week and 
find out whatôs involved. If you 
donôt have the time to help out, 
then maybe you could come 
join us at some of the events 
and spend some time with 
some old friends or meet some 
new ones. Hope to see you at 
Breakfast with the Easter 
Bunny on April 4th.  
 

Cheers 
Gord West  

Chair of BBKCC   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre  
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Below is a summary of transit 
changes since lisa has taken 
office 
 

¶ In 2016, about a month 
following my election as 
Councillor for District 14, the 
Moving Forward Together Plan 
(MFTP) was passed by 
Regional Council; at which time 
the routes had already been 
determined and the public 
consultation complete. 

¶ I made it very clear that 
I was not happy with the 
cancellation of the North 
Beaver Bank route and 
questioned the passenger 
numbers used to justify the 
cancellation. I felt the numbers 
were too old and did not 
accurately reflect those 
currently using transit. I asked 
for a new count to be done in 
early 2017; however, the 
numbers were still below the 
threshold needed to maintain 
the service. 

¶ In August 2018, I asked 
staff for a report on the 
possibility of keeping bus 
service during morning and 
afternoon peak hours. That 
suggestion was voted down by 
the Transportation Standing 
Committee and Regional 
Council in January 2019.  

¶ The current changes were 
not supposed to happen for 
another year; however, 
upgrades to Halifax Transit 
software meant the changes 
could be fast-tracked. 

¶ Since January, I have met 
with concerned 
community members to 

discuss alternatives as 
well as three of the 
community transit service 
providers in the province: 
MusGo Rider, East Hants 
Rider and West Hants 
Transit. They all require 
permission from the 
provincial Nova Scotia Utility 
and Review Board 
(NSUARB) to expand their 
service area and none were 
interested in expansion at 
this time. 

¶ I also studied a pilot 
project conducted in Cape 
Breton that used local taxi 
services to provide transit 
options in rural 
communities. While great in 
theory, it requires grants 
from the municipality to be 
provided to taxi drivers. 
Under the Halifax Charter, 
we are not permitted to do 
that and, amendments to the 
Halifax Charter can only be 
made by the provincial 
government. 

¶ The Ivy Meadows 
facility does have a bus for 
residents but was not 
interested in expanding the 
service.     

¶ Recently, the province 
announced a Rural Ride 
Share Field Test that uses 
ride-sharing to help with 
public transportation in rural 
areas. I have written to The 
Honourable Minister 
Derek Mombourquette 
(see letter below) asking 
that North Beaver Bank be 
considered for the pilot 
project 

¶ Unfortunately, none of 
this means anything to a 
resident who has taken the 
bus for 30 years and now 
has no service. For this, I am 
very sorry. If I had the ability 
to demand the route be 
maintained, it would have 
been done long ago. Sadly, 
my powers are limited. Be 
assured that I am not done 
fighting for North Beaver 
Bank service. It may mean 
going back to our roots and 
the days of the Beaver Bank 
Bullet - it will take a 
community effort and I will 
work with any group in 
support of such an initiative. 

¶ I have also suggested 
residents look into 
HfxRidematch.ca, a 
carpooling register that 
could help residents looking 
for rides. 

For the majority of Beaver 
Bank, the recent changes 
introduced by Halifax 
Transit bring a level of 
Transit Service unheard of 
in our history. It is my hope 
that Express Bus Service 
and a more 
consistent/expanded 
schedule will entice 
residents to take the bus.  
 
Lisa Blackburn  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From Lisa Blackburn ð The Beaver Bank Bus  
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Announcements  

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 

A Green Forest Subdivision Christmas Tradition 

For the past 22 years, several families in Green Forest 
Subdivision in Beaver Bank have gone door to door to 
gather food for their local food bank.  The folks in 
Green Forest have always so generously donated and 
this year they did it again. On Sunday, Dec 15, 2019 
we celebrated our 22nd year of giving.  The food was 
delivered on behalf of the Green Forest folks to 
Beacon House Food Bank, Gateway Church Food 
Bank and Monarch Drive Breakfast Program.   

Challenge to other Beaver Bank Subdivisions in 
2020In the spirit of Christmas we encourage 
other subdivisions to consider starting this Christmas 
tradition.  It is such a great opportunity to get 
involved, build community spirit and to help those who 
are less fortunate or may have fallen on hard times.  It 
doesnôt take much time and the rewards are 
enormous.  
 
Should you wish to start a Food Bank Drive in your 
subdivision, please feel free to contact any of us and 
we can share our experience, tell you how we 
organized, etc.  

Feel free to contact any of the following if you wish to 
chat about setting up an annual food bank drive for 
your subdivision. 

Lisa Shebib 902-864-4438 Georgina Fitzpatrick 902-
864-2019 Dawn MacNeil 902-864-0097 

 

In loving memory 
 

Lloyd Gilby Sr. 
 

 
 

 
Passed away February 22, 2002 

 

Our thoughts are with you every day  
 

Love, Lauretta 
 

Children: Buff and Melody, Reg and Julie, 
Greg, Scott, and Gaelyn 

 
Grandsons: Ryan, Dusty, Andrew, Cody, 

Brady, Connor, and Grant H.  
 

Granddaughters: Jennie, Victoria, 
Jessica, Rebecca, Katie, and Jessica S. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Church of the Good Shepherd 
Anglican Church of Canada 
28 Trinity Lane, Beaver Bank 
Rector: Rev. Cathy Lee Cunningham 
Sunday Service 10:00 AM  
Family, friends and new members 
welcome. 
Church Wardens 
Dwain Gordon 864-0024  
Jill Evans-Glenen  223-7266 
Past Warden 
Brian Britten  864-0678 
Please contact Rev. Cathy Lee 
regarding Baptisms, Weddings, 
Illness or a Pastoral visit at 865-0203. 
We actively support Beacon House 
and Mission to Seafarers.  Donations 
can be brought to the Church on 
Sunday mornings. 
Hall Rentals 
Fred Cox  864-1090 
Marjie Hartlen 719-7760 
Please check out our website at 
beaverbankchurch.com 
Mark your calander for 2020 
February 25,   PANCAKE SUPPER.  
4 to 6 pm 
April 18,   ROCK-A-THON.   9am to 
3 pm 
June 6,   LOBSTER SUPPER 
(advance tickets only) 4 to 6pm 

 

 

Faith Baptist Church 
299 Stokil Dr., Lr Sackville 
Phone: Office 865-5419 
Kitchen / Hall: 865-3773 
Email: faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Website: http://faithbaptist.ca 
Pastor: Rev. Borden Scott 865-8224 
Sunday Service: 10:30 am 
 

Living Hope Baptist Church 
Address: 971 Windgate Drive 
Worship: Sundays 10:00 am 
Sunday school: Sunday 9:00 am 
Pastor: Rev. Kelly Holt 

 
 
 
 
 

Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit 
(Roman Catholic)3 locations 
St. Elizabeth Seton, 125 Metropolitan Ave. 
St. Francis of Assisi, Mount Uniacke 
St. John Vianney, 4 Beaver Bank Road 
4 Beaver Bank Road 
Lower Sackville, NS 
B4E 1G3 
865-2112 Ext 0 
office@holytrinityns.ca. 
 

Website: www.holytrinityns.ca 
Facebook @ HolyTrinity Pastoral Unit 
Pastor:  Fr. Bryan Sabourin  
Associate Fr. Yves Marchildon  
Deacons:   Deacon Rod Rowlands 
Director of Operations: Catherine Kidson 
Coordinator of Evangelization & Ministries 
Kate Pinto 
Coordinator of Discipleship: Alex Craven 
Office Manager:Vacant 
Weekend Masses: 
Saturday -    4:30 pm   St. John Vianney 
Sunday   -   8:00am St. Francis of Assisi 
       10am St. John Vianney 
       12noon St. Elizabeth Seton 
WeekDay Masses: 
Tuesday 7:00 pm St. Elizabeth Seton 
Wednesday - Friday 9:00 am St. John 
Vianney 
(followed by Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament until 9:00pm) 
Confessions: Saturday 3:45- 4:15 pm 
(SJV) Tues. 6:30 to 6:45pm (SES) 
Wednesday 8:30-8:45am or by 
appointment. 
 
  
St. Francis by the Lakes Anglican 
Church 
192 First Lake Drive 
Lwr. Sackville NS 
Archdeacon Mark Kingsbury 902 223-3120 
Revôd Ken Turner 902 865-8559 
Revôd Faye Forbes 902 860-2752 
Revôd Joan Helpard 902 865-6993 
Schedule of Service 
Sept ï June 8:00 A.M.  10:00 A.M. 
Summer July ï August 9:00 A.M. 
Hall Rental Donna 902 865-8169    
 
Sackville Independent Baptist 
Address: 92 Beaver Bank Road 
Pastors: Pastor Jeremy Eastwood 
and Pastor Greg Little 
Phone: 864-3433 
www.sackvilleindependentbaptist.org 
Sunday Service: 11:00am, & 6pm 
Sunday school: 9:45am for all ages  
Wednesday: Prayer meeting 7:15 pm 
ñServing Him only by His grace and powerò 
(Ephesians 3:7-8) 
 
 

 

 
Sackville United Baptist Church 
Address: 1240 Old Sackville Rd 
Pastor:  Pastor Peter Metcalfe 
Phone: 902-865-3681 
Sunday Service and Sunday School 10:30 
am 
 
St. John the Evangelist Anglican Church 
Rector: Rev. Ruby Carter 
Church: 954 Old Sackville Road, Sackville 
Church Hall: 934 Old Sackville Road, 
Sackville 
Parish Office Telephone: 864-3154 
Parish Hall Telephone: 865-7107 
Email: 
stjohntheevangelistclergy@gmail.com 
Services: 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. on 
Sundays and 7:00 p.m. on Wednesdays 
 
Knox United Church  
567 Sackville Drive, PO Box 210  
Sackville, NS B4C 2S9 
 Interim Minister: Rev. Sandra Cox  
Church Office: 902-865-9216 
Office email: admin@knoxsackville.ca  
Website: www.knoxsackville.ca  
Worship Service: 10:30 am 
Mark your calendar: 
C.O.M.E Free meals 3 rd Thursday of each 
month ï 4:30-6pm 
Freedom Kitchen ï Free food meals at 
Food Truck parked at the Sackville 
Library &amp; also warm clothing for 
those who need them. 5-7pm every 
Monday night until April 
Friday, February 14th ï Star Knox (open 
mic) 6-10pm-Sackville Snow Days 
Tuesday, February 25th ï Pancake 
Supper 
Wednesday, February 26th ï Ash 
Wednesday Service ï 7pm 
Saturday, March 28th ï The Message in 
Concert ï 7pm 
Saturday, April 25th ï Knox Annual Yard 
Sale ï 8:30am-12:30pm 
Saturday, April 25th ï Infinitely Yours in 
Concert ï 7pm 
Wednesday, May 13th ï Scotia Brass in 
Concert 
Saturday, May 23rd ï Lobster Supper 
Thursday, May 28th -Halifax Pop Singers 
in Concert ï 7pm 
Sat./Sun. - October 24th &amp; 25th ï 
Barra MacNeilôs in Concert (Tentatively 
booked) 

 
 
 
 

Church Services  

Church of the Good Shepherd 
Anglican Church of Canada 
28 Trinity Lane, Beaver Bank 
Rector: Rev. Cathy Lee Cunningham 
Sunday Service 10:00 AM  
Family, friends and new members 
welcome. 
Church Wardens 
Dwain Gordon 864-0024  
Jill Evans-Glenen  223-7266 
Past Warden 
Brian Britten  864-0678 
Please contact Rev. Cathy Lee 
regarding Baptisms, Weddings, 
Illness or a Pastoral visit at 865-0203. 
We actively support Beacon House 
and Mission to Seafarers.  Donations 
can be brought to the Church on 
Sunday mornings. 
Hall Rentals 
Fred Cox  864-1090 
Marjie Hartlen 719-7760 
Please check out our website at 
beaverbankchurch.com 
Mark your calander for 2020 
February 25,   PANCAKE SUPPER.  
4 to 6 pm 
April 18,   ROCK-A-THON.   9am to 
3 pm 
June 6,   LOBSTER SUPPER 
(advance tickets only) 4 to 6pm 

 

Faith Baptist Church 
299 Stokil Dr., Lr Sackville 
Phone: Office 865-5419 
Kitchen / Hall: 865-3773 
Email: faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Website: http://faithbaptist.ca 
Pastor: Rev. Borden Scott 865-8224 
Sunday Service: 10:30 am 
 

Living Hope Baptist Church 
Address: 971 Windgate Drive 
Worship: Sundays 10:00 am 
Sunday school: Sunday 9:00 am 
Pastor: Rev. Kelly Holt 

 

First Sackville Presbyterian 
60 Beaver Bank Rd. 
Lr. Sackville 
(Across from Glendale Plaza) 
Minister: Rev. Ken MacLeod 
Church Office:865-4053 (machine) 
Email: kenandmarilyn @eastlink.ca 
Sunday Services: 9:30 am 
Sunday School: 9:40 am 
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